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2020-2021 
SCHOOL YEAR PAWS General Meeting 

 

 Meeting Purpose:  PAWS General Meeting 

 Location:                Horizon High School Husky Nation Room 

 Date of Meeting:  October 7, 2020 

 Time of Meeting: 6:30 pm 

 

Meeting Called By: Tara Cabardo President  

 
All members and attendees listed below; attendance noted by an "X" by the name: 

President Tara Cabardo 

 

 X Accents Steve Millstein   X  

   Badminton Alyse Plattner  X 

Treasurer Open Position  Band Monica Snyder    X 

CFO  Steve Millstein  X Baseball Lyn White  X 

Vice President Open Position  Boys Basketball  Loren X 

Recording Secretary Heather Mitra  Boys Soccer Cara Hughes     

Membership Maria 
VanderMeersch/ 
Tara Cabardo 

 

X 

Boys Tennis Amy Klabunde     

Prevention Monica Snyder X Cross Country Nicole Blaha  X 

   Dance Tina Ellis 

John Bauer 

 

X 

Scholarship Chair    Drama Spotlights  Jennifer Brown     

Grants Chair Nicole Blaha X Girls Basketball Stephanie Sebastiani  

Website/PR Tara Cabardo X Girls Soccer Cara Hughes     

Consumer Incentives Maria 
VanderMeersch 

X Girls Tennis Robin Kenny    

School Council Lori Berman X Gridiron Jean Chawki  

UPC Lori Berman X Lacrosse (Girls) Christie Kane  

Teacher Appreciation   Tara Cabardo   X Softball --- -- 

Administration  Linda Ihnat  Spiritline  Alyse Plattner X 

   Swim and Dive Lia Beattie  

   Volleyball Michele Eggerman X 

   Wrestling Robin Seaton X 

 

   Parent/Senior Breakfast    Nichole Woods X 

   Teacher/Senior B’fast Amber Strang X 

    Michael Lucidi  

    Alyse Plattner  

      

 
Meeting called to order at  6:32 pm by Tara Cabardo. 

 
Dates to Remember/ Action Items /Announcements: 

 

 
Dates to remember: 

April 1, 2020: Next PAWS General Meeting 
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EXECUTIVE BOARD REPORTS – We did not do this during this 
meeting 
 

 

CLUB REPORTS – We did not do these during this meeting 
Title Representative 

Name 

Report 

 
 
 
Agenda topics: 
 

PAWS Welcome and Introductions 
Let parents know what we do 

 

Meetings held first Wednesday of the months.  There are a couple of months that we do not have a meeting 
We will meet virtually until we are allowed back on campus 

 
Words from Linda Ihnat 

The freshman start October 8.  The return to school playbook has been posted on the website.   It will outline all the things 
that have been done. 

- The floor has been lined to show the arrows to direct the kids 

- The stairwells are labeled for up and down 
- The distancing stickers are up in the lunch room, bathroom, bookstore 

- All posters about masks are up 
- All tables are labeled in the quad for every other one.    

- The cafeteria has 4 chairs to a table. 

- 10 new tables coming, but they are on back order 
- There is a pavilion cover ordered to provide more shade 

- Two lunches are scheduled 
- 30 minutes between lunches to give time to clean 

- Addition resources have been hired to clean rooms, handles, bathrooms, etc. 
- The id are virtual on their cell phones 

- Hand sanitizer in all the rooms.   

- The teachers have wipes for the tables, but they don’t have enough for every desk to be done before every class period 
- They cannot congregate in the hall, they will have to go outside and social distance 

- Students who refuse to wear masks will be sent to the office and if they still refuse, the parents will be called and they 
will be asked to go from in person learning to PVonline 

- The kids have to wear the masks from the time they get out of the car/bus until they leave 

- There are masks that are available for the students should they need one 
- The doors will be open to allow air in 

- Sophmores come back Monday, October 12 
- Then the following week Juniors and Seniors 

- The nurse is making arrangements with the kids that takes meds 

- If kids get sent home they will be home for 10 days before they can come back 
- If you have contact with Covid you do not come back until 14 days 

- The kids are not suppose to carry medication with them   
- No temp checks.  Asking parents to check them at home.  If they have any symptoms it is better to keep them 

home because if they get sent home they will be sent home longer 
- If someone stays home, they can log on via PVConnect.  But parents still have to call them out sick 

- Students who want to switch from in person to PVConnect or visa versa, they will get one time to switch 

- By the time the seniors enter 70% of the student population will be at the school 
-  
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Campus Reopening Information 
Lori was on the board for reopening plans.  The plans were built with parent, teacher, and administration involvement.   

 
Overview:  

- Staggered return to school 

- The district protocol for masks must be a cloth multi-layered mask.  No bandanas, not gators.  Has to cover nose and 
mouth 

- Masks are required on campus at all times.  They can take masks breaks.   
- The teachers have been told they can take their kids outside and space them out to give them a mask break.   

- When they take a break they must be 6 feet away from anyone else. 

- The desk spacing is being maximized as much as possible.  They still have to get all the kids in the classroom.  They 
will have assigned seats in all classrooms 

- Every student needs to bring their chromebook and charger every day.  There are extension cords in the classroom 
- There are hand sanitizer stations through-out the school 

- The district purchased masks 
- We are low on wipes, paper towels, hand sanitizer, if you can please donate 

- Bathrooms : the A building and C building are split in 2 sections.  1 section can use the bathroom the first 15 minutes 

of class, the other section the last 15 minutes of class.  The restrooms are being cleaned in between each section. 
- The bathrooms will be opened during lunch 

- The teachers will be teaching in person and on PVConnect at the same time.  They are teaching both groups of 
students and consider both groups just as important.  They will give attention as needed 

- There may be breakout rooms, this will be a combination of kids being in class and online.   

- The kids will have the option to watch online while they are in class 
- If you are online you must wear a mask at all times.   

- Group photos are being done utilizing green screens and putting all the photos together 
- If your child is sick and you have to pick them up.  You must call into the office and let them know that you are there 

and they will send your kid out to you 
- The parking passes will be done online and the kids will be notified via email 

- Please be flexible everyone is trying to do the best they can.  Kids are nervous and teachers are nervous.  Please 

extend graces to all.  Work together.  Remember to thank all our staff and teachers they have been working so hard 
to make this all possible.   

- If there is a child in a class that has tested positive the kids that were also in that class will be notified 
- If the numbers go up into the red zone, then the school will shut down and the kids will go back to PVConnect 

- We have asked for metrics to be captured and published at the school and district level 

 
 

1. Q&A 
2. Robybn Seaton – if a kid is sent home does the office contact the coaches that they can’t go to practice 

3. Will the test be administered with permission from the parents 

4. The marching band can play but they have to get covers in order to play.  Will the district provide these?  We need to 
go back to Joel Taylor to see what the status of this.  If the district is not providing this then the band can submit in 

for a grant. 
 

 
Open discussion topics: 

- We are collecting masks, hand sanitizer (must have at least 60% alchohol), wipes 

- We are collecting gift cards to give to the staff 
- UPC website is full of information for the anyone  

- The senior parking log has moved to Nisbitt 
- We have been asked by some teachers for plexiglass – if anyone has the ability to get some please let us 

know.  We need 17  

o Plexigalss divider install Stephen Hall 480-323-0537 
- If anyone has anything to add to the newsletter, email Tara at the PAWS email  

- Wrestling has a new website 
- Baseball has a golf fun raising tournament on Nov. 15, we have 16 spots left 

- Clubs selling masks : band, grid iron.  All clubs should let Tara know if they are selling them so that we can post it in 
the newsletter 

- If you sign-up and become a PAWS member you get a mask 

- Next Meeting is November 4 at 6:30 
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Meeting adjourned at  7:31 p.m. 

Minutes taken by Maria VanderMeersch. 
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